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MEETING MINUTES
City of Kirkwood
139 S. Kirkwood Road
Kirkwood, MO  63122
August 27, 2024







[bookmark: _heading=h.30j0zll]
PRESENT:  Mike Hankins (Chair), John Baker, Tanner Craft, Tim Cox, JoAnne Osburn, Brandon Larkin, Shane Staten, Brandon Sly – Urban Forester, Joshua Carron – Kirkwood Electric Line System Investigator-Vegetation Management & Acting Staff Liaison, Edward Piper – Forestry Intern, Gina Jaksetic – Council Member
ABSENT:  None
I. Call to Order: Mike Hankins called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m. 
II. [bookmark: _heading=h.1fob9te]Secretary Report: A motion was made by Tanner Craft and seconded by Brandon Larkin to approve the minutes as submitted. Minutes from the previous meeting of the Commission were approved unanimously.
III. Public Comments: Kathy Paulsen from 50 Trees informed the Commission that they will be having a planting event on November 9th at 9 A.M.  Nominations for planting sites are encouraged and application forms were distributed.
IV. Sunshine Law and Robert’s Rules: City Clerk Laurie Asche reviewed these items with the Commission.  Subcommittee meetings need to follow the same rules as Commission meetings and we discussed the rules regarding quorums and email communication. Josh will provide the Commission with hard copies of the City’s text regarding board governance.
V. Tree Removal Requests (437 Greenleaf Drive): A motion was made by Shane Staten and seconded by Tanner Craft to allow the tree to be taken down.  The motion passed unanimously.
VI. Urban Forester Report: Brandon Sly introduced himself to the Commission as the new Urban Forester.  He will be the Staff Liaison starting at the September meeting.  Edward Piper introduced himself as the Forestry Intern.
VII. Activity Reports
a. MDC Missouri Arbor Awards of Excellence: Josh reported that the City did not receive the award this year.
b. KUFC Annual Report / Advocate Award: These items are scheduled to be delivered at the October 17th City Council meeting.
c. Green Tree Festival (September 13-15th): We discussed the logistics of staffing the KUFC booth. Brandon or Josh will print copies of tree-related information with links or QR codes that will provide more information.  Tanner Craft made a motion that we should purchase two groups of 50 saplings, one small tree and one medium tree species, preferably native with a maximum expenditure amount of $300. Shane Staten seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.
VIII. Old Business: 
a. KUFC Shirts:  The shirts have been ordered for a total cost of roughly $355.  Mike will coordinate the distribution of shirts to the new commission members. 
b. Junior Tree Keepers Program: The first subcommittee meeting will take place after the September Commission meeting.  Tanner will put together the agenda and JoAnne will take notes.
c. Onboarding Plan: This was discussed in New Business.
d. Care of Planted Trees Door Hangar: Brandon provided some additional details to the flyer and it has been sent to the City staff responsible for finalizing the design.  However, it will not be ready in time for the Greentree Festival. 
IX. New Business: 
a. David Weidler, Assistant Chief Administration Officer, will attend the next three Commission meetings to facilitate the transition to the new City staff.
b. Onboarding Process for New Commissioners: We discussed the ordinance that establishes and governs the Commission as well as the Tree Code, Tree Manual, and Urban Forest Master Plan, all of which were provided to the Commission in hard copy. The forestry-related utility insert was pre-empted by a flyer on another topic.  Next year, the City needs an approved flyer by July’s meeting at the latest. The next available time the flyer can be printed would be January.  This would have to be approved by the end of the November meeting. The flyer is mostly written but needs to be typed and finalized.  JoAnne Osburn made a motion to pursue getting the insert printed for January distribution.  Tanner Craft seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.   
c. Arbor Day Tree Orders: We discussed the timing of making our order.  The State’s tree nursery starts taking orders on September 3rd and our annual budget year starts on April 1st.
d. City Tree Removal Financial Assistance Program: Council Member Jaksetic raised the issue of homes which need to have trees taken down but may not be able to afford it.  Josh mentioned that Kirkwood Electric can do some work if the trees threaten power lines but otherwise there is no City program that directly addresses this issue. 

[bookmark: _heading=h.gjdgxs]NEXT MEETING:  September 24, 2024, at 7:00 p.m.
[bookmark: _heading=h.yrch474h043y]
ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn at 8:21 p.m. made by John Baker and seconded by Tanner Craft.

Mike Hankins, Chair_____________________________________________________

Date Approved ________________________________________________________
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